Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Littleton held on Monday 8 May 2006 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillors E Kirk, Hilary Davies, Gail Scullion 
                      and Anne  Stockdale

IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillors B Bailey and J R Boughton
1.   APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED:  that Councillor E Kirk be appointed Chairman for the meeting

(Councillor Kirk then took the Chair)

2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors D Brodie and Sheila Cowell
3.  MINUTES

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9 May 2005 were approved.

4.    CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman gave a comprehensive statement of the matters which had been dealt with by the Parish Council during the previous 12 months, making particular reference to:-

The level of noise and vibration from the A51 Tarvin Road was still causing nuisance for some residents and the Parish Council was continuing to press for remedial action to be taken.

The Parish Council was asked to comment on 19 planning applications over the year.  Several had been contentious, especially the telecommunications mast in Guilden Sutton.  

The cancellation of the No 23 bus was a cause for concern.

Twice during the year the parish had been adversely affected by travellers both at the Rugby Club in Hare Lane and at the site of the former Vicars Cross Nursery.

Work continued on the plan to install a new Vicar’s Cross in Littleton.

5.  FINANCIAL STATEMENT

The Clerk submitted the customary Summary of Receipts and Payments financial statement that itemised the Parish Council’s transactions over the year and enlarged upon certain items that were of interest to Members. 

